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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
MEETING MINUTES - Amended
October 7, 2015
3:00 p.m.
Don Davis Room
1st Floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance: BeLinda Peeples (Chair), Karen Nuland, Terrance Freeman, Natalie Alden, Ingrid Fluellen, Leslie Goller (arr. 3:13)
Excused: Scott Wiley
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research
Chairwoman Peeples called the meeting to order at 3:07 p.m. with a quorum present.
Approval of Minutes
Motion (Nuland): approve the minutes of the August 12, 2015 meeting as distributed - approved 5-0. 

Supervisor of Elections Mike Hogan previously informed staff that he could not attend the meeting due to mandatory supervisor training out-of-town.
Atlantic Beach city election recap: deferred in the absence of a representative of the Supervisor of Elections office.
Election-related legislation filed with the Florida Legislature: staff distributed copies of the title pages of 3 election-related bills filed prior to the legislative session – SJR 192 dealing with an amendment to the Florida Constitution regarding automatic restoration of voting rights to convicted felons except for persons convicted of homicide or felony sexual offenses; HJR 165 dealing with election or non-election of county constitutional officers; and SB 112 changing all statute references from “absentee ballot” to “vote by mail ballot”. Staff was requested to invite a representative of the General Counsel’s office to the December meeting to explain the felon restoration of voting rights bill and to circulate the legislative staff analysis of that bill to the members when it becomes available.
Motion (Goller): the EAP directs the Chair to communicate with the Supervisor of Elections to reiterate the importance of his attendance at the panel meetings and of filling the vacant Supervisor of Elections appointment seats on the panel, including the SOE employee member – approved 6-0.

Ms. Goller recommended that the request to the Supervisor be done both via e-mail and by hard copy letter.

Presidential primary schedule: deferred in the absence of a representative of the Supervisor of Elections office.
Congressional redistricting: deferred in the absence of a representative of the Supervisor of Elections office.
Public comments: none

Terrance Freeman requested that the Supervisor of Elections be requested to schedule a tour of the Imeson election center for the panel members. 
Leslie Goller asked that the Supervisor give an update at a future meeting on what movement, if any, is taking place toward relocating the SOE headquarters out of downtown. Several panel members expressed a desire to keep an SOE facility in downtown for voter registration and voting purposes and as a part of the overall downtown revitalization effort.
Next meeting
The committee discussed possible November meeting dates and selected November 18th if a room is available (the Don Davis Room is booked on the 18th for an administrative hearing) or on November 4th if the 18th is not workable. The December meeting will be on the 9th.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:46 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Council Research Division (904) 630-1404
Posted 10.8.15   11:00 a.m.
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